Notice of Public Hearing
Notice is hereby given that in the Mason City Room of the Mason City Public Library, in the City of Mason City, Iowa, on the 15th day of April, 2025, at 7:00pm, the City Council will hold a public hearing upon the proposed FY26 Consolidated State and Federal Transit Administration Assistance Funding Application. State Transit Assistance Formula projections for Mason City Transit are 1.77% of the formula funds, estimated to be approximately $343,621. The Federal Section 5311 grant is estimated to be approximately $857,252 (the City matches the grant dollar-for-dollar).
A copy of said application and program will be on file in the office of the City Clerk, of the City of Mason City, Iowa. The purpose of such public hearing being to permit all interested persons to appear and be heard relative to the proposed State and Federal Transit Assistance Program.
This notice is given by the authority of the Council of the City of Mason City, Iowa, on the 18th day of March, 2025.
In accordance with Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act as it pertains to access to Public Meetings, the City Clerk’s Office of the City of Mason City, upon 48-hours notice, will make reasonable accommodations for persons with special needs. Please call (641) 424-7102 if you need assistance.
